
 

 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
 

Media Release  

20th March 2024 

RSIPF attends Commissioning Service at Wesley United Church 

ahead of NGE24 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) and Correctional Service of Solomon 
Islands (CSSI) participated in a commissioning service held at Wesley United Church 
today (20 March 2024) for the upcoming joint Election on 17 April 2024. 

The service served as a moment of reflection and dedication as officers prepared to 
undertake their responsibilities during the upcoming country’s major event National 
General Election 2024 (NGE24). 

The commissioning service provided a spiritual foundation for the officers who will be 
involved in ensuring peace, law and order is maintained during the NGE24. 

During the service, Reverend Kendrick Kasa delivered a meaningful sermon emphasizing 
the importance of upholding justice and fairness in policing duties to ensure peaceful 
NGE24 is carried out in our beloved Nation Solomon Islands. 

RSIPF and CSSI officers who will be involved during the NGE24 were commissioned and 
entrusted with the responsibility ahead of the NGE24 as they pledged to uphold the 
integrity and professionalism when discharging duties. 

Commissioner of Police Mr. Mostyn Mangau acknowledged Wesley United Church for 
hosting the commissioning service and the commitment of the RSIPF to ensure a safe, 
fair and secure environment for the upcoming elections. 

Commissioner Mangau emphasized, “Police will safeguard the democratic rights of the 
citizens of the Solomon Islands and maintain peace and order throughout the electoral 
period.” 

 

//End// 

 



 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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